

11th APRIL 2017 PIDDINGTON VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT
COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES

Present: Rosemary Cox (RC): Kim Elliott (KE): Chris Weavers (CW):
Ken Howard (KH): Sam Mylam (SM) present as an observer.

Apologies: John Galloway (JG): David Cook (DC).

Minutes of meeting held on 14th March 2017 approved and signed.

Sally Clark and Charles addressed the committee regarding the function they were going to hold to raise funds for the village hall. The date Saturday 3rd June 2017, from 7.30 p.m. This was a musical event with a group known as Morgorganisation, the group leader Dave Scott Morgan and ex member of the famous ELO (Electric Light Orchestra) consisting of him and 4 other musicians. Sally and Charles would be responsible for ticket sales and publicity. The PVHMC would run the pay bar and a raffle. Agreed there would be a limit of 80 tickets sold. Matter discussed and agreed. (RC) would liaise with the organisers.

Matters Arising: Contract Cleaner (CW) and (KH) had paid a visit to the VH on a Wednesday when the cleaner was there to discuss cleaning matters. No foreseeable problems. A further visit will be made in due course: New Chairs (CW) these had now arrived and were in the VH. Block Bookings agreed that (KE) would monitor enquiries re certain long term booked events: Repairs to VH car Park (RC) had obtained quote for various repairs to exterior of VH from local builder. Further information re holes in car park awaits. 200 Club Flyer (KH) this had now been circulated. Cones on verge. (RC) had purchased these now in situ. Film Night (KH) proposed next free film night 13th October 2017, approved. SSE Refund (CW) application made await outcome.

Treasurers Report (CW) the accounts for year ending 31st March 2017 now closed and awaits auditors report. Income for past 12 months was the highest since 2012. Surplus for year £2591. VH bookings long term look good. Various VH uses discussed, carried forward when full committee sitting.

AGM Procedure 9th May 2017. Awaits information from (JG) and (DC). (RC) publicity of meeting must be circulated (KE) to liaise with (JG). Prior to AGM Committee to meet at 6.45 p.m. Refreshments after AGM meeting agreed to be supplied.

SSE Resilience Fund a response had been prepared by the committee and (KH) would circulate this to the Parish Council.

VH Development No new information to hand an ongoing project. (SM) husband could offer an estimate for upgrade of VH kitchen agreed she would liaise with (KE).

Village Hall Events (KH) stated contact with (DC) he had agreed he would do a barbecue for the Barn Dance event. Suggested £10 a ticket to include food, agreed. (KE) would liaise with Hazel re publicity. No new events discussed. Calendar as previously agreed.

Any Other Business (RC) had made enquiries re new curtains for the VH and had a sample available. Agreed to consider next meeting. A general discussion on VH matters. (CW) suggested a meeting of the committee prior to 9th May to discuss agenda, agreed.

Meeting closed at 8.50 p.m. Next meeting AGM 9th May 2017 6.45 p.m.